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Together, we can save a life 

After decades of giving back to the community, some of the areas most selfless citizens are 

being honored by the York-Poquoson Chapter of the Red Cross for their incredible service. 

The chapter held a banquet on June 21st, thanking volunteers and praising retiring York-

Poquoson Chapter Executive Director, Carol Scott.  After 28 years of dedicated service, Scott 

is stepping down.  

“I want to thank all Red Crossers throughout the organization who have supported our pro-

grams and who have supported me personally,” Scott said. “I can only hope that some of what 

I have done matters in the long run to the fulfillment of the Red Cross Mission. What an ad-

venture it has been!” 

In addition to Scott’s years of dedicated service, longtime volunteers like Steve Hennessey and 

Dr. George Brooks were also honored.  Incredibly, Hennessey has been volunteering with the 

Red Cross for 45 years.  No less impressive is the volunteer work of Dr. George Brooks.   For 

decades, Dr. Brooks has volunteered his time and talents to the chapter, even securing the 

chapter’s current headquarters’ building.  The accomplishments of these distinguished indi-

viduals are just a few of the countless good deeds performed by chapter volunteers and 

there’s no end  to their dedication.   

Despite her retirement, Scott says she has no plans of slowing down.  “I’ve got to be careful,” 

she said with a laugh. “Folks are already asking me to volunteer.” 

Scott’s last day on the job is June 30th. 
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